
 

 

 

Cricket Supporters’ Group Monthly Report 
 CGS meeting was held on June 3rd 
 UK Tour group has returned and awaiting some reports on how it all went 
 Plans to finalise some fund raising projects for priority upgrade of 2 cricket pitch 

surfaces 
 Submit proposal to association for loan/advance 
 Dates for 2015/16 cricket season 

o Sign – on period – 3 weeks starting August 
o Development Day – 3rd October. 

 Next meeting Wednesday Aug 5th 
 
Cadets Report – July 2015 

 As usual our cadets have had a busy and rewarding month. 
 More than half of the unit attended abseiling at the Kangaroo Point Cliffs and 

then enjoyed lunch and a river cruise aboard a charter boat operated by one of 
our parent group. On this cruise we were honoured to have two senior 
members of the Sandgate RSL in attendance as they presented the CaSG with 
a cheque for $2,800 to help purchase some much needed inventory items for 
our Cadets. 

 On the first weekend of the recent School holidays some of our Cadets 
attended a Leadership camp at the Gallipoli Barracks Enoggera and then 
following that 4 of our Cadets were lucky to be given a personal tour of the 
visiting USS George Washington aircraft carrier. 

 Cadets have also attended indoor rock climbing and a combined service camp 
at Murrenbong, Petrie. 

 Our most recent CaSG meeting was June 1st with 7 members in attendance 
and 1 apology. Our Treasurer reports a balance of $7,865.80  

 Our next meeting is scheduled for August 3rd at 7.00pm 
Regards, 
Paul Hardie 
Cadet Supporters’ President 

 
St Paul’s Music Supporters Group Report – July 2015 
Meeting held 1st June 2015  

‐ Music in the Park held on 31st May, involved all ensembles and choirs. MSG 
provided food, drinks, jumping castle and face painting. It was a successful day 
and raised over $2000. 

‐ Pie Drive with Beefy’s Pies went well. All through Flexischools which made 
ordering easy. Raised around $360 

‐ Members of MSG assisted Hockey Supporters with canteen for Holt Bolt on 5th 
July. 

‐ Various bands performing at Brisbane Bands Festival in Queen St Mall on 
Sunday 26th May 

‐ Strings and Choir Concert to be held at North Leagues Club on 11th August 
‐ Wind Band and Jazz Dinner on 29th August.  

Karen Mellor 
President 
Music Supporters Group 



 

 

 

 
Touch Report 
 
The season has just kicked off and already the girls have had some great wins and hopefully we 
can look forward to a possible Premiership at seasons end. We have two Year 7 teams in the 
competition this year which highlights the popularity of Touch and also its future. The girls are 
training hard and we have some great coaches on board this year. 
 
Planning of the Touch Tour to New Zealand is now well advanced and we depart on the 16th 
September 2015.  Six matches have been organised against various teams so this will give the 
girls some very valuable experience.  Currently we are seeking sponsorship for our tour gear 
and have been successful with one sponsor coming on board which is fantastic. 
 
Fingers crossed for a great 2015 season watch this space.  Touch Rocks! 
Dorelle Stubbings 
President Touch Football 
 

Rugby Supporter’s Group – President’s Report July 2015 
Our last meeting was held on 20 July 2015. 
RUGBY DINNER 
Ticket sales closed 27 July 2015.  As of meeting date over 200 sold we expected 
turnout hopefully over 300.   
TOURING DATES 
2016  Annual grade 9 tour of Northern NSW 
2017 First XV tour of New Zealand probably around Easter (pre season) 
BLUE CARDS 
Issues with Blue Cards being resolved 
TAS FIXTURES 
The RSG has raised concerns in relation to issues  

1. Where rain washes out games and leaves side with the bye that weekend at a 
significant unfair advantage 

2. Where teams elect to go with uncontested scrums for what appears tactical 
reasons rather than safety issues.  There is a genuine concern some coaches 
are exploiting this area which we believe is not in the spirit of the game. 

3. We would also prefer to see fixtures set down for TAS on a yearly home and 
away basis so that teams can prepare and know who they are playing in the 
coming year without having to wait until near the season beginning to see the 
draw.  School events should be organised around the draw rather than the 
other way round. 

ICONZ RUGBY PTY LTD 
Iconz have submitted a plan to the RSG which we will be working through over the 
coming weeks with the Director of Rugby. 
REPRESENTATIVE PLAYERS 
During 2015, 18 players were awarded with various representative honours either 
through the school or club systems.  This is considered an outstanding outcome for 



 

 

 

rugby at St Paul’s and something we believe is in part due to the rugby program 
developed over the last two to three years.  Most grades had representative players 
which is most encouraging. 
NEXT FUND RAISER 
Holt Bolt 18 October 2015 which will be a shared one. 
LEEDS GRAMMAR VISIT 
Some 63 Leeds players were billeted out with various families for two nights while 
visiting here in Brisbane with two side playing a combined TAS team and one side 
playing our First XV.  The junior TAS and our Firsts were successful while the top 
Leeds side proved too good for the combined TAS team.   
The game day was a huge success and well supported.  Thanks to all those who 
helped on the canteen on the Thursday afternoon. 
CANTEEN 
I received some wonderful feedback during the week in relation to the way RSG runs 
the canteen on match days and it appears other schools are modelling the way they 
run their canteens based on our model! 
NEXT MEETING 
10 August 2015 
 
Tennis Supporters’ Group (TSG) 
Report for Tuesday 28/7/15 
The Tennis Supporter Group held our last meeting on Monday 6th July 2015 with 6 
attendee’s. 

- Pink/Gala day ice-cream sales- although not a major fundraiser it was good to 
have a presence on the day. We made a profit of $95.39 after expenses. 

- The TAS Tennis Boys were presented with their handtowels from the Supporter 
Group at the Gala/Pink Day. 

- The Supporter Group has recently purchased St Pauls key-rings from the Retail 
Shop to be engraved on the back ‘TAS TENNIS’ to present to our departing 
Year 12 TAS players as a farewell gift.    

- Head Coach Wayne has been working with Tennis Australia regarding a $5 
rebate per person membership which resulted in $505 coming to the Supporter 
Group. 

- The Firsts, Second’s  & Year 8 boys were all successful in winning their 
Premiership matches  at the end of Term 2.  

- The Wimbledon Gala Day was held last Sunday 26/7/15 at the school Tennis 
Courts and was a very successful day with lot of tennis families enjoying lots of 
tennis games, a free BBQ provided by the Tennis Supporter Group, a raffle with 
some great prizes including a $400 bar fridge & 2 x $50 gift vouchers donated 
by the Good Guys at Morayfield ( thank you to a very generous Tennis Dad).  

- TAS Tennis Girls & Boys are to be congratulated as they now hold 5 
Premierships between them for 2015.  

-  Our current bank balance is $5322.08 
- Our next meeting will be Monday 3rd August 2015 @ 7.30pm in the school 

library and everyone is welcome.         
 
Lenelle Daniels 
(President)                   
 



 

 

 

 
Nil Reports 

 Football 


